The Ottawa Valley Health Libraries Association /

Association Des Bibliothèques de la santé de la Vallée de l’Outaouais

Royal Ottawa Mental Health Centre
November 30, 2006

1:30pm - 3:00pm
Present: 
Margaret Quirie (The Ottawa Hospital)

Cathy MacLean (Royal Ottawa Mental Health Centre)
Lorna Adcock (CMA)

Isabelle Julian (CISTI)

Sascha Davis (The Ottawa Hospital)

Lory Picheca (The Ottawa Hospital by teleconference)

Michelle Fiander (CADTH)

Amanda Hodgson (CADTH) 

Jennifer Skuce (CADTH)
Raymond Banks (CADTH)
Renée de Gannes Marshall (Canadian Dental Association)

Pat Johnson (CHEO) 

Michelle Leblanc (University of Ottawa Health Sciences Library)
Mireille Ethier-Danis (Hôpital Saint-Vincent Hospital SCO Health Services)
Doug Salzwedel (The University of Ottawa)

Kyungja Shin (The Ottawa Heart Institute)
Alexi Campbell (Canadian Medical Protective Association)

Nancy Roberts (Seniors Health Research Transfer Network)
Becky Skidmore (SOGC)
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

1. Welcome (Margaret Quirie) 

Introduction

2. Review and Approval of Agenda (Lory Picheca) 

No additions

3. Reports 

Treasurer (Tamara Keating prepared; Margaret Quirie presented)

We were informed that Bizsmart, where we had 2 business accounts, would be closing down and all funds had to be moved out.  A new business chequing account was opened at the CIBC on Nov. 23, 2006.  There will be a monthly fee of $4/month for this account.

Finances:

Bank Balance as of Nov. 27, 2006:



$2,920.55

New memberships for the period of May 2006-June 2007:
$460.00

No expenses were incurred since the last Treasurer’s report, June 2006. 

4. CE Report (Margaret Quirie)

Due to the CHLA conference being held in Ottawa this spring we are having one CE event and one social event this year.

A survey of possible CE topics was sent to chapter members earlier in the week.  Results will be compiled and a learning event will be held in the spring

Margaret suggested a social event sponsored by a vendor similar to the event held in December 2005.  Attendees agreed that it was a desirable format and there is a plan to proceed in February.  The vendors suggested as possibilities were OVID or MD Consult.  A late afternoon event appeared to be the preferred time. (e.g. 4:30)  

5. CHLA Conference Report (Isabelle Julian)

Isabelle shared some of the plans for CHLA 2007 (May 28-June1) with the chapter.  Some confirmed speakers are Greg Notess and Heather Joseph. 

6. Website (Doug Salzwedel)  

Doug has suggested that we no longer maintain a separate website from the CHLA website because much of the content would be a duplication of what they have produced. We would have an imbedded page on the CHLA site where some other chapters have mounted their web pages.   

Some concerns voiced are that we may not be able to continue to use the InMagic union catalogue and that people may not be able to find our page without searching for CHLA.

Doug will look into whether these issues are resolvable or if there are any other objections, by mid-December.
7. Collaboration (Margaret Quirie)

Margaret led a short discussion about the initiative to create a centralized licensing system for libraries in Ontario.  

8. Roundtable Discussion: 

Attendees took the opportunity to share one new activity or initiative happening in their library or organization

9. Tour of the Royal Ottawa Mental Health Centre Library (Cathy MacLean)

Attendees enjoyed a tour of the new Library at the Mental Health Centre.

